The Bloomfield Borough Water Authority held their monthly meeting on July 22, 2025 at the Borough Building. The
following were present: Larry Weller, Jim Swenson, George Dorundo, Chuck Sheaffer, Pete Fleszar, Jerry Philpott, Larry
Fisher, and Denice Fisher.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Larry Weller at 7:00pm.
The minutes of the June 24, 2025 meeting were approved on a motion of Jim, seconded by George. Motion passed.

The Financial Report was distributed to all members by Denice Fisher. The detailed report is attached to the minutes. There
was a motion made by Jim, seconded by Chuck to approve the financial report and to approve paying the bills. Motion
passed.

There was no business from the floor.
Jerry Philpott, Solicitor, had nothing to report.

For the PennDOT Maintenance Facility, Pete said PennDOT is going to lay an 8-inch from Locust to where they are going to
connect. The Water Authority said they can have up to a 4-inch connection. There will need to be a utility agreement
between DGS and the Bloomfield Borough Water Authority.

For the Dutch Canal Project, the water part of the project is finished.

For Aishel Development, Pete has not heard anything from them. The Authority was trying to get Aishel to lay an 8-inch
water line across the Bailer farm. They haven’t responded to that proposal. Jim said that Yitzey is in town and will be
leaving next week. He said that he will talk to him about their plans.

For the CFA grant, Pete has not heard anything. Denice also has not heard anything.

Larry said that the pH probe for one of the instruments was replaced. The cost was $3,000 which included labor. He found
out that it would need to be replaced every 5 to 6 years.

There will be a Filter Plant Performance Evaluation next week with the Department of Environmental Protection for Well 3.
There will be an exit meeting which the Board Members can attend.

The Lead and Copper samples need to be retested. The lab rejected the samples because of the samples’ temperature.

Denice Fisher, Secretary, said we had our meeting with LB Water and gWorks. They are both working on the billing
program.

Under Other New/Old Business, Jim said that he was out last week at Centre Township and they are busy with their projects
so he was still not able to get together with anyone to discuss billing for sewer.

George asked if the Board would ever consider having the Board meetings every other month instead of every month. Jerry
said the Authority would have to announce at the beginning of the year what they are going to do. It was decided to
discuss this towards the end of the year.

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn at 7:22pm was made by George, seconded by Jim. Motion passed.
Respectfully Submitted,
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Denice M. Fisher



